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Present: Chairman: Cllr E Bryan, 
         Cllrs:    M Birt,T Spencer,C Hardistry
In Attendence: 
Members of the Public: Two
.
Public Participation: Questions were asked regarding the proposed revised allotment Tenancy Agreement. 
14/058
Apologies: Cllr M Wright, Cllr B Dodd
14/059
Declarations of Pecuniary Interest on Items on the Agenda: 
None
14/060
To approve and sign the Minutes from the Parish Council Meeting held on the 11th June 2014 in Scalford Primary School:
It was unanimously agreed that the Minutes from the Parish Council Meeting held on the 11th June 2014 were a true record and the Minutes were signed by the Chairman.
14/061
Matters from last meeting:

Allotment Tenancy Agreement – a copy of the proposed agreement was given to Councillors for their suggestions and it was agreed when the draft was complete a copy would be posted to each Tenant for their comments.
Cllr Bryan confirmed that Highways were looking into the railway embankment and their comments were expected soon, she also confirmed the documents re Brickyard were ready for Cllr Dodds.
Cllr Bryan confirmed that work in the Churchyard had been agreed with Herberts and the damaged crosses would be repaired.
Cllr Bryan had attended the Parish Liaison Meeting where it had been agreed that hard copies of planning applications would be available to Scalford provided they were collected from the Council Offices.
Cllr Hardistry and had attended a Local Plan meeting.
Cllr Spencer had approached the School and confirmed they had given permission to use the overhead projector to display planning applications, however his laptop was not compatible. Cllr Birt agreed to bring his laptop to the next meeting.

Village Hall floor, the proposed material to be used with quote had been provided, it was unanimously agreed this was not what had been expected and not suitable. – Clerk to notify Andy Wade and suggest meeting between the two parties.

Drain King Street, no progress Clerk to try again to organise a site meeting.
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14/062
Police Report:
A copy of the police report had been emailed copy attached
14/063
Planning

New:

None                                                                

Approved
14/00327/FUL  
The Bungalow, 2 Sandy Lane Scalford, LE14 4DS – demolish   existing bungalow for 2 detached dwellings
14/00244/FULHH 
Glebe House, Scalford Road, Melton Mowbray, LE13 1LB – 2 storey extension to West of existing with basement below and swimming pool. 

14/064
Financial Reports:
Payments

Chq 101236
 Chadwell St Marys             
£ 250.00

Chq 101237  HMR&C




£ 195.00
 
Chq 101238
 Signomatic



£ 133.01

Chq 101239  K Hewitt 



     £  72.00

Chq 101240  C J Hill




£ 260.23

Chq 101241  Redwood Pryor



£ 168.00

Receipts:
Allotments






£  20.00

The reconciled balance of £31513.29 at June 30th was unanimously accepted as a true record.
14/065 

Fireproof Security Box:

The Clerk confirmed that this had been purchased at a cost of £128.99 and this was now in the care of Cllr Birt.
14/066
Awards for All Grant:

The Clerk confirmed that a conditional offer of funding for 12 months starting in September had been received, after discussion it was agreed that the free keep fit sessions for adults should be advertised more. – Clerk to ask provider to put information in the Village News.
14/067
School Letting Prices:

The School had advised that the room letting prices were being increased with immediate effect as follows;
Heat and Light           £ 7.00 per letting

Caretaker Letting Fee    £17.20 per letting
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14/068
Taylor Wimpey proposal for 150 houses off Melton Spinney Road:
Various Cllrs had attended the presentation and it was obvious that if this development went ahead the local infrastructure would struggle to cope. More traffic would transit Scalford and the future of the local school might be under threat Cllr Bryan was following this up with the County Council. Clerk to write to Taylor Wimpey and express the Parish Councils concerns.
14/069
Insurance:

The Annual Policy was due for renewal in August at a cost of £1498.50 It was agreed that the railway line would need to be added to the schedule.

14/070
Fields in Trust:

Cllr Bryan gave Cllrs copies of the proposed agreement for the recreation field and asked for their input at the next meeting.

14/071
Any other Business:

Cllr Bryan raised the matter of the waste bin near the village hall entrance after discussion it was agreed to remove it, Cllr Hardistry agreed to arrange removal.

It was suggested a swing suitable for Toddlers was need on the recreational field.

It had been reported that South Street car parking area was being used as a dump.
Letter from resident had been received regarding a street light attached to their property. – This would be looked into by Cllr Birt
Date of Next Meeting Wednesday 13th August 2014 at 7.30 pm in Scalford Primary School.
The meeting closed at 8.55 pm
Signed:  ______________________ 

Chairman Scalford Parish Council
Date:    ______________________


	


